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Text used in this Project from “The Boy Scouts to the Rescue” by George Durston

“We are now getting the finishing touches to our 
training, and you can rest assured that it is of the 
most finished description, and we are ready to 
get into the big fight at any time. Our regiment, 
one of the first over, was inspected by General 
Pershing the other day, and we feel that he was 
fully satisfied with it. We have been told 
so at any rate. Our regiment has learned 
the French open order drills which is 
by sections instead of squads. We have 
also had any amount of rifle shooting 
and certainly know how to shoot. Then, 
besides, we have had practice in throwing 

live hand-grenades until our arms ached, 
but the use of this deadly bomb is of the 
utmost importance for close fighting as 
one grenade properly thrown among the 
enemy is liable to wipe out a hundred men. 
Besides this, we have been taught to shoot 
hand-grenades and automatic rifles, and do 
about everything that is infernal in warfare. 
Our regiment and many of the others have 
all been supplied with steel helmets, which 

have been dubbed ‘tin lizzies.’

 They are not so very comfortable to wear, 
but they have proved extremely valuable, 
just the same, and have saved many lives 
and more bad head wounds.

“We understand that the gas we are to 
greet the Germans with is a better article 
than their own. We surely do hope it is. We 
have had trench work galore, with dugouts 
and wire entanglements, some of them 
close on the enemy’s front, and others in 
our own training area. We have marched 

about ten miles to the trenches, 
relieving other battalions about three 
A.M. and holding the trench until 
about six P.M. next day. At that time we 
are relieved by another battalion and 
get back to our billet about ten P.M. 
and by that time, what with trench 
work and the tramp of twenty miles, 
oh how precious we do find sleep!


